
Dear Planning Officer,  
 
I wonder, can you imagine the shock of discovering a giant white plastic box, of all 
things, right in the middle of the Hampstead Conservation Area's green space? This is 
exactly what I’ve had the misfortune of witnessing from my property, courtesy of the 
recent extension built at 17 Arkwright Road while the neighbours were conveniently 
away. 
 
Not only is this blight of modernity an eyesore, but it’s situated directly below my 
window, effectively obliterating the once scenic view of Hampstead that I had grown so 
accustomed to. The offensive structure—crafted from what can only be described as 
industrial-grade UPVC—has turned a picturesque vista into something rather more akin 
to a recycling site. 
 
But it doesn't end there. At night, the reflective surface of this structure bathes my 
bedroom in an unwelcome glow, making it near impossible to sleep without 
transforming my room into a makeshift cell by sealing the window shut. Frankly, it's not 
quite the "Hampstead charm" I signed up for. 
 
I must insist that this eyesore be removed immediately and replaced with something 
more in keeping with the character of the area. A proper redesign, one that respects 
both the local heritage and the sanity of your neighbours, would be most appreciated. 
 







 
 
Regards, 
Leo Wan 
 


